

Doug Epperhart
President

Dean Pentcheff
Vice President

Shannon Ross
Secretary

Louis Dominguez
Treasurer

June 5, 2019

Crystal Killian
Transportation Engineer, L.A. Department of Transportation
crystal.killian@lacity.org

Please be advised that at a regularly held public meeting of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board of Officers on May 20, 2019, the following Motion was approved:

MOTION RECOMMENDING A PEDESTRIAN CROSSWALK AT JOAN MILKE FLORES PARK Planning, Land Use, & Transportation Committee

Whereas, cars and motorcycles speeding westbound on Paseo Del Mar in excess of 60 mph between Gaffey Street and Roxbury Street to the west have a dangerous blind spot road condition due to the changes in the road inclination just before Joan Milke Flores Park, with the unexpected surprise of pedestrians crossing without prior notice; and Whereas, many pedestrians are crossing Paseo Del Mar blindly looking to the east for approaching traffic because of the road inclination situation; and

Whereas, the Department of Transportation has recently installed crosswalk and stop signs at the upper entrance to Angel's Gate Park at the intersection of 37th Street and Gaffey Street, due to speeding cars; therefore

Resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council strongly recommends that the Department of Transportation install, just west of the entrance of Joan Milke Flores Park, a pedestrian crosswalk running perpendicular to Paseo Del Mar with stick/bolt down-reflector domes to alert drivers of the pedestrian right of way.

Thank you, and please don't hesitate to contact Robin Rudisill, Chair of the Coastal San Pedro Planning, Land Use & Transportation Committee at (310) 721-2343 if you have any questions in this regard.

Sincerely,

Doug Epperhart

President

On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board

CC: Seleta Reynolds, General Manager, L.A. Department of Transportation

seleta.reynolds@lacity.org

Louglas Epperhart

Robin Rudisill wildrudi@mac.com